NYPD HERO FALLS TO WTC ILLNESS

James Zadroga, an NYPD Detective who logged over 450 hours at Ground Zero during the 9/11 recovery mission died last week. Detective Zadroga, 34, succumbed to lingering lung and brain ailments caused by his heroic efforts in the aftermath of the attacks. According to Frank Paladino, president of the NYPD Detectives’ Endowment Association, Detective Zadroga, “was in Building 7 when it collapsed, and he narrowly escaped death. For the next month, he worked 12 or 13 hours a day, a total of more than 450 hours, in the rescue and recovery effort." 
Mr. Paladino, quoted in a New York Times article, http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002371.php said Detective Zadroga is the first rescue and recovery worker to die from illness caused by service at Ground Zero. However, many officers and emergency medical technicians have retired from active duty because of 9/11-related chronic health conditions. 9/11 survivors and witnesses as well as Downtown Manhattan residents are also at risk for illness caused by breathing dangerous airborne particles. 

If you think you may be suffering from a condition related to the 9/11 attacks or the rescue and recovery mission, there are health service providers dedicated to helping you.  
LIST

DHS STARTS NEW PREPAREDNESS DIRECTORATE

This month the Department of Homeland Security introduced its new Preparedness Directorate, designed to promote effective personal and community preparedness for terrorist attacks and natural disasters. Last month the Senate confirmed George Foresman to head the new Directorate. Before his appointment, Foresman was assistant to the governor of Virginia for emergency and disaster preparedness, and brings to the job more than 20 years of experience in emergency management from operations to executive level leadership. BIO: http://www.commonwealthpreparedness.virginia.gov/CommPrepInfo/foresmanbio.cfm

According to a Government Executive article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Preparedness/article_002364.php, the directorate is made up of a chief medical officer, the U.S. Fire Administration, a National Capital Region director and assistant secretaries for grants and training; infrastructure protection; and cyber and telecommunications. The Preparedness Directorate takes over the Radiological Emergency Preparedness Program, which was previously under the Federal Emergency Management Agency. As part of DHS Secretary Michael Chertoff's reorganization plan, all preparedness activities are being stripped from FEMA and placed in the new directorate. A National Journal article on the Senate Homeland Security Committee’s 2006 legislative slate describes some of the proposed changes further.  
For more information on preparedness, visit DHS’ Ready.gov website, or VOICES Preparedness Homepage, which offers tips and resources for personal, family, and community preparedness. 
